
 
 
 

City of Benton 
RNR Hearing 
 
September 19, 2022  
The governing body of the City of Benton, Kansas conducted the Revenue 
Neutral Rate (RNR) Hearing at 7:00 p.m.   
Mayor Tyler Gottschalk presided.  Members of the council were present as 
follows: Ross Schoneboom, Dan Claycamp, Curt Ghormley and Cody Smith.  
Travis Swift was absent. 
 
Presented published public notice. 
Presented Resolution 22-02, passed in July, 2022. 
 
Public Comment – Residents were present to voice concerns over the 
proposed Mil Levy and the effect on their property tax. 
 
Councilman Ghormley moved to adopt Resolution 22-03.  A RESOLUTION 
OF THE CITY OF BENTON, KANSAS TO LEVY A PROPERTY TAX RATE 
EXCEEDING THE REVENUE NEUTRAL RATE.  The motion was seconded by 
Councilman Claycamp.  
 
 Motion passed: 
  Councilman Smith – Yes 
 Councilman Schoneboom – Yes 
 Councilman Ghormley – Yes   

Councilman Claycamp – Yes 
 Councilman Swift – Absent 
 
RNR Hearing was adjourned.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

City of Benton 
FY2023 Budget Hearing 
 
September 19, 2022 
The governing body of the City of Benton, Kansas conducted the FY2023 
Budget Hearing.  Mayor Tyler Gottschalk presided.  Members of the council 
were present as follows: Ross Schoneboom, Dan Claycamp, Curt Ghormley 
and Cody Smith.  Travis Swift was absent. 
 
Presented the proposed FY2023 Budget. 
 
Public Comment – Marian and Joe Beck, 1430 Aviator Ln.  
       Renee and Brett Robinson, 1460 Lloyd Stearman Dr.  
 
Council listened and responded to comments, questions and concerns from 
citizens. 
 
Councilman Schoneboom moved to adopt the City of Benton FY2023 
Budget as presented.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Ghormley.  
Motion passed 4-0. 
 
The FY2023 Budget Hearing was adjourned. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

City of Benton 
City Council Meeting 
 
September 19, 2022  
The governing body of the City of Benton, Kansas met in regular session at 
7:30 p.m. following the RNR Hearing and the FY2023 Budget Hearing.  
Mayor Tyler Gottschalk presided.  Members of the council were present as 
follows: Ross Schoneboom, Dan Claycamp, Curt Ghormley and Cody Smith.  
Travis Swift was absent. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Approved Consent Agenda 
 
Approved Agenda 
 
Public Comment 
No Public Comment 
 
Old Business 
Comprehensive Development Plan  
Councilman Ghormley moved to approve a CDP contractor.  The motion 
was seconded by Councilman Smith.  After discussion of the proposals, 
Councilman Ghormley moved to amend the motion to accept Foster and 
Associates proposal for $28,150.  The motion was seconded by Councilman 
Smith.  Motion passed 4-0.  
 
New Business 
Prairie Village III Drainage 
Councilman Schoneboom moved to approve no more than $7000 with ASM 
Engineering to conduct a drainage plan for the development of Prairie 
Village III.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Ghormley.  Motion 
passed 4-0. 
 
City Officer Reports 
Mayor – no report 
City Administrator – street work has been moved to October. 



 
 
 

                           
Open Discussion 
Councilman Ghormley would like to see Councilman Schoneboom continue 
negotiations for the development of Prairie Village III.   Councilman 
Schoneboom will schedule workshops for the governing body to continue 
discussions. 
 
Executive Session 
None 
 
Final Motions 
None 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m. 
   
  
 


